BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

September 1, 2015

Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the rescheduled meeting for September of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees on Tuesday, September 1, 2015 to order at 7:03PM.
Present: Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, and Village Attorney Robert Germain.
Excused: Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti
Approximately five Village residents and guests attended including Onondaga County Board of Elections Commissioner Dustin Czarny.

Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Motion – by Mayor Tackman, seconded by Trustee Para - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 52953 through 53099 and Abstract in the amount of $270,976.43.

Discussion: Trustee Mattox asked for more information or clarification on several invoices, including:
· #53007 through 53012 for Fire Department computers – why wasn’t this brought to the Board’s attention as per the procurement policy before purchased?

Mayor Tackman reported that the computers for the trucks was discussed at budget time.  Met with Acting Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shield prior to the meeting.  With his new role in the Department and added responsibility he is just getting familiar with policies and procedures.
· #53055 for $399 for Fire Department line officers chairs.  Feel that this may be un-necessary.  After discussion decided to return this bill to the Fire Department as not a Village expense.

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – nay, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.
NYCOM Fall Training School

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Para - To approve the expenditure for attendance at training for Trustee Janet Mattox and Trustee Daniel Wagner at NYCOM Fall Training School, Monday, September 28th through Thursday, October 1st.  Registration is $285 (per person).  Hotel is 281.55/night (3 nights = $844.65).  Will take Village gas card in lieu of mileage.  ($1130 x 2 = $2260)

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.
SSO Mitigation project(s)

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Para - To accept the changes to modify the Approved Budget for Rural Development (RD) Project Budget/Cost certification (Form E) as follows:
ITEM




Approved


Modified 

Administrative
Legal




    30,000


     10,000

Bonding



    12,500


     15,000

Fiscal Coordination


           0


       3,000

Bookkeeping & Reporting

    20,000


              0
Lands & Rights of Way

    25,000


     26,523.49

Miscellaneous



      5,500


          817.16
Technical Services

Design Services


   201,451


   175,000

Construction Phase Services

   138,100


   181,551

Additional Future Planning

   107,000

  
     90,000

Previous Studies


   322,000


   435,734.56
Construction

Contract 1 – Wet Weather Tank
1,459,244


1,481,457

Contract 2 – Sewer Improvements
   120,612


   358,358

Direct Expenditures



  0


       4,150

Contingency



   282,144


     62,185

Discussion:  Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby reported that Rural Development is providing $399,000 grant funding toward the SSO Mitigation project (Contracts #1 and #2).  EFC funding has been exhausted (and taken to long term debt) so now Rural Development comes last.  These adjustments are to bring the approved funding levels into alignment with actual project expenditures.

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.
EFC – Illicit Connections Roof Drains and Sump Pumps

Bids were opened Thursday, August 20th as follows:

LaFleur Constructors


$497,000

John R. Dudley Construction

 556,691

Wilkins Mechanical



 714,981


Discussion:  This is a separate EFC funded project.  EFC is looking to wrap this up as we’ve extended the funding several times and reduced the scope from 11 properties to five (St. Matthews school, Usee Motors, Pacelli property on Silver & Yates, Rescue Mission, and HR One.
DPW Superintendent reports that the school is the biggest project and would have the greater impact. This would require adding storm sewer line down the southside of West Irving.  The other building are smaller and may be corrected with lesser solutions such as rain gardens or rain barrels.
We will discuss option with the Engineers and see what EFC will approve.  May break out St. Matthews and do project in two-parts.

Fire Department 

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To continue the bunk in program with nine (9) students for the 2015-2016 school year:

Bunkin Students for 2015-1016



Station 1




Station 2

Matthew Eickler
Returning Student
Stephan Bove’

New Student

Matthew Hauf

Returning Student
Lucas Boyle

Returning Student

Tyler Jones

New Student

Michael Fitzgerald
Returning Student 

Tanner Reed

New Student

Ryan Howles

Done 12/15









Liam Maguire

2nd year student


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman noted that some adjustments have been made at Station II to accommodate 9 students.  Converted rooms to allow for secure study space.
Trustee Mattox asked who provides oversight to the program and supervision of these students living in our facilities. 
Mayor Tackman noted that the program was formerly overseen by the Corporation but has changed now with supervision by the Chiefs. Will be meeting with all the bunk-in students and the Chiefs to reinforce everyone’s understanding and expectations.
Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

DPW

Motion – by Mayor Tackman, seconded by Trustee Para - To advertise for DPW laborer/equipment operator position to replace position due to Randall Rhoades retirement (September 25th).


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman noted that Randall will be leaving his position after 34 years of service to the Village.
DPW Superintendent Ron Russell asked that we post the position and interview the best candidates. Feel that it is important to replace this position to keep the crew working.  May look to appoint a new Foreman from within later, but not as important as maintaining staff levels.

Deputy Mayor James Carr concerned that the Board has not had an opportunity to discuss this position before advertising it.

Mayor Tackman noted that during budget discussions provisions were made to continue at same staffing levels. 

Deputy Mayor Carr objected that may be “jumping the gun”.  Should know that we have a position before we advertise for it.  Trustee Mattox suggested that adding personnel decisions should wait until know better the situation with the Town for Fire Protection Services.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Mattox – To table this item of discussion.

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – nay, Trustee Wagner – nay, and Mayor Tackman – nay.  Motion failed.

Trustee Wagner stated that the position should be filled. Trustee Para noted that will be in a better position to make decision once advertise and see what interest there is for the position.  Interviewing does not mean hiring.
Deputy Mayor Carr demanded that it come back before the Board before hiring.  Mayor Tackman noted that all hiring decisions do.

The ad will be posted in the Syracuse Newspapers as well as the Eagle Bulletin.

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – nay, Trustee Mattox – nay Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To approve the attendance at training for Chuck Card Wednesday, September 30th and Thursday, October 1st at Urban Forest Strike Team Training Workshop:  Tree Damage Assessment training in Fayetteville, NY.  Attendees are recruited and accepted based upon qualifications by NYS DEC Div. of Lands and Forests. Training is offered by invitation only. Upon completion of the training, “Task Specialists” are placed on a roster to be contacted if local, state or regional assistance is needed. Registration is $50.


Discussion:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell explained the Strike Team use during emergencies and requests for help from other municipalities throughout the State.  Concerned about impacts of losing a guy when operating bare bones staffing levels.
Mayor Tackman appreciates that can reciprocate helping other municipalities. Chuck has a lot of training and experience and will gain more knowledge with this workshop.
Trustee Daniel Wagner commented on the serious issues facing municipalities and homeowners with trees.  A lot of homeowners are ignorant of the problem with ash trees.  Suggest that the Village send out notice to owners advising them of how to handle the situation.

DPW Superintendent concurred with the seriousness of the situation.  Have an inventory of all trees in the Village and can handle the ash trees on Village property but homeowners will be surprised by how quickly the trees can come down and the damage and safety issues when they do. Can see the problems down Collamer Road near the Nano Center and Townline Road near Mattydale.

Trustee Wagner noted that the media and the County are not getting the word out. 

DPW Superintendent Russell said that they’ve talked about it for a long time and now it is here. 

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Parks Activities

Mayor Tackman noted that the list of Parks activities may be supplemented.  May add a few Movie Nights. 
Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To approve the following schedule of activities for the Fall/Winter for the Parks and Recreation Department:

Senior trips:

Thursday, October 1st 

Abbotts Apple Orchard

$12 Village resident



 
lunch at Canales Restaurant

$14 non-residents





& apple picking

Thursday, October 22nd          Seneca Niagara Casino
            $28 – Village resident

                                                Motor-coach transportation                $33- Non Resident

Thursday, November 19th       Turning Stone Casino

$13-Village residents

                                                 Bus transportation, $15 freeplay        $15- Non-residents

                                                 $5 food coupon

Tuesday, December 1st   
Lights on the Lake


$2 – Village residents





Bus transportation


$4 – Non residents





Stop at Heid’s for dinner

Thursday , December 10th 
Turning Stone Swingin                                                                                                                                        Christmas Show


$38 Village residents





Bus transportation


$43 non-residents





Buffet, ticket & $10 free play

Thursday, December 17th 
Senior Christmas Party

$12 Village residents





Buffet lunch, entertainment

$14 non-residents





Visit from Santa

Youth trips and activities:

Friday, September 18th 
Family Movie Night


Free





Ellis Field Park





6:00 – 8:00

Friday, October 30th 

Halloween Party


Free





At ESE with Parade to





Fire Station I – 2:30 to 5PM

Wednesday, November 25th 
Bowling Tournament

$6/person





At Bowl Mor Lanes


pay to Bowl Mor





9AM check in





Ages 4 thru 11





2 games of bowling & shoes

Saturday, December 12th  
Breakfast with Santa

$3.50/person





At American Legion


$12/family





9 to 11AM





Picture with Santa

– To join with CNY Karate to offer Karate Kids program for four (4) weeks Friday, October 9th to October 30th from 5:30 to 6:15 for $44.  A portion of each registration made will be shared with the Village.

– To host the Victory Bulldogs Baseball  at Ellis Field, for five (5) weeks on Saturdays 9/12 – 10/24. Games 11:30, 1:30 pm

– To continue the Senior Lunch program at Bennett Manor once a month on Tuesdays from 11AM to 1:30PM.  Bennett Manor residents will arrange lunch with Parks Director available to assist with BINGO and activities.  No cost to Village.  Bennett Manor residents will collect money for lunch and help with clean-up.

– To host the annual Christmas Tree Lighting at the Municipal Building on Monday, December 7th at 6PM with crafts, refreshments and a visit from Santa to follow.

– To conduct the 2nd Annual Fall Roadside Clean-up on Saturday, October 17th from 9AM to 11:00AM.  Volunteers will meet at the Village deli. Refreshments are provided by Village Deli following the event.

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To amend the wage schedule to transfer Mary Sheridan to position of Pool Supervisor/Park Security at the hourly rate of $11.


Discussion:  Director Tom Richardson reports that will watch over the Park, probably until mid-October.

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Fire Department – 1st Assistant Chief August Matt 
Fire Calls for the month of August until 8/23

Residential fires


1
Vehicle fire



0

Other fire



3

Grass fire



2

Rubbish fire



0

Car accidents



6

Medical 



4

Water Rescue



0

Fire alarm activations


30
Mutual aid given


6

Hazardous Response
(spills)

3

Hazardous Conditions


3

Others-good intent


19





77 total 
Mayor Tackman reported meeting with Chief Shields prior to the meeting.  Chief is unable to attend as this is the same time as their Department meeting. Chief Matt will be out another 4 month.  Chief Shields is still getting adjusted with new role and responsibilities. His previous function was more operational than administrative, but learning it all.  Car 5 is still responding and serving as back-up.  Fire Department is anxious to proceed on the purchase of a new Rescue Truck and Chief’s vehicle.  Concerned that takes time before delivered.  Village is waiting to resolve issues with the Town before moving forward on major purchases.

Deputy Mayor Carr commented on the 77 total calls reported noting that 80% of calls that East Syracuse responds to are in the northend of the Town. That’s approximately 61 calls to Town residents and business.  Town Supervisor has decided not to pay the Village the money owed for fire protection contract.  He needs to pay us the money owed and sign a contract for these services. Right now the Village is supplementing the Town for those services. 
Parks and Recreation – Director Tom Richardson

Hanlon Pool – Hanlon Pool Closed for season on August 30th. From June 5– August 30th approximately 6,500 swimmers checked in for open swim. This did not included swimming lessons, aquatic classes and pools rentals that kept pool busy all summer.

Hanlon Pool - Pool will be covered next week. Thank you to the DPW for all their work at the pool and in the Park this summer

Hanlon Pool Building – after a busy summer a good cleaning of building is needed. Floors, lockers, showers will all be scrubbed down in preparation for next season.

Ellis Field Park Pavilion – The pavilion was well used this summer. It was reserved 40 times over the course of the summer. There are still a few rentals in the fall.

A Pizza Pool Party was held on August 13th Over 75 children and their parents attended. I would like to thank the ESM Marching Band for their generous donation that made the event possible.

Outdoor Movie night was held on Wednesday, August 12th approx. 70 children and adults watched The Sponge Bob Movie.

Also in August was the 10th annual Taste of East Syracuse. Once again the highlight was a cook off between Mayor Robert Tackman & Wegman’s Chef Jeff Fresina. 18 judges sampled foods and gave the victory to Mayor Tackman with a runaway vote.  Thanks to all judges, vendors and organizations that participated and to the Noisy Boys who provided a full evening of entertainment.

 The summer season ended at Hanlon Pool with the 7th annual Youth Day Picnic. Approximately 500 children received book bags filled with supplies needed for school. Food, refreshments and entertainment was provided to children and their families at no charge. Thank you to everyone who volunteered at the event and to any individual person, business or organization who donated in any way.

The seniors stayed busy. In August they traveled to the Mohegan Sun Casino. Had a picnic at Green Lakes and attended the State Fair.  Wednesday they will be attending the musical Suds. With school starting soon seniors will once again participate in the Intergenerational program where students from East Syracuse Elementary come to the Heman Street School Apts. and interact with the seniors

                                                                                                                                                   Senior Card Party’s will begin at the Village office (3rd floor) on Friday, September 18th    at 10:00 AM.

Bennett Manor Luncheon will start back up on Tuesday, September 22nd 

Parks Director Richardson reports that the Pool is closed as of Sunday.  Will work on getting it covered and ready for winter.  Thanked the DPW for all their help this summer.  They do a great job.
Mayor Tackman commented on the success of the outdoor movie night.  Had a lot of kids.  Will look to do more in the future. Also invited everyone to check out the three trophies from the Taste of East Syracuse Cook-offs.

DPW – Superintendent Ron Russell, III
STREET REPAIR – DPW hauled 46 loads of stone from Jamesville for chip seal work.  Crack sealing was finished on Highland Ave & West Ave. Potholes and driveway curb line problems were repaired in the following blocks: 100 West Yates Street, 100 West Heman Street & 100 West Ellis Street.  The following streets were chip sealed:


100, 200, 300 blocks East Ave


200, 300 400 blocks Highland Ave


100, 200 blocks West Ave


100, 200 blocks Allen Street


100 block East Yates Street


200 block North Center Street


400 block East Heman Street


100 block Upton Street


200 block Kinne Street (repair area)


100 block Midland Ave (repair area)


100 block East Irving Street (repair area)


Phelps Street


Burrows Street


DPW Facility parking lot


Municipal Building Ellis Street Fire Department area

DPW, the Fire Department lot, Phelps Street & Burrows Street will be slurry sealed in September to complete the repairs.

STORM SEWERS – Repairs were made to broken piping at 221 East Manlius Street.  Storm sewers and basins were cleaned in the 200 block of East Second Street.  Sewers in the 200 & 30 block of East Manlius Street & 100 block of Hartwell were inspected and will be cleaned in September.

TRASH – Two special trash pickups were done village wide to pick up debris, recyclables and small branches as well as debris clogging basins.
SIDEWALKS – Sidewalk repairs were made in the 100 block of West Heman Street (3 residences), 202 West Ave (driveway tree damage) and front of Municipal Building.

PARKS & REC – Assisted with the Taste of East Syracuse event. All ball fields and Park areas were mowed on a scheduled basis.

STREET SWEEPING – Village streets were swept twice per MS4 guidelines.  Streets due for surface treatment were swept prior to the procedure and will be swept of loose stone.

All other DPW related work such as trash & yard waste pickup, tree work, sign work, etc. was taken care of as well as assistance to other village departments.

DPW Superintendent Russell reports that they’ve been busy this summer and especially with road work.  Hearing a lot of complaints about the patching done on Manlius Street. This is a State road and the work was done by NYS DOT. Acknowledges that the road needs major work but the State is not good with letting us know when they schedule work. In contrast the County is great with working with other entities.  They host a workshop every spring letting everyone know where work will be done and the schedule.

Trustee Wagner remarked on some complaints by neighbors about the sweeper out following the stone work.  Superintendent Russell noted that chip seal is becoming more popular again.  It buys some time and is less expensive.

















































East Syracuse Justice Court

Getting ready to do JCAP. Looking at what is needed for court and courtroom. Few ideas that we are looking into.

Both Judges will be attending the NYS Magistrates Conference on September 27 through the 30th in Niagara Falls. Great learning experience and getting to meet all the judges throughout the state. No court on the 29th due to the conference.

Court has been busy as usual. Dewitt doing a great job.

Mayor Tackman noted that both Judges were on the bench earlier today.  The acting justice has been active.
Office of Code Enforcement – Director Randy Capriotti

I. Rental Inspections

A. Initial inspection – 31 units (up .94% from July)
B. Re-inspections – 16 units (same as July)

C. Total potential rental UNITS – 645; Currently rental UNITS – around 629

D. About 95% of the 2015 rental units have been registered to date.  

II. Fire Inspections- 8
A. Place of Assembly – 2

B. Commercial – 8
C. Multi-families;
· 2 structures
· 7 units

III. Housing Court  

A. Court Order to Inspect - 0

B. Rental Inspections - 0
C. Ordered to apply to ZBA for use variance – 0
D. Ordered to register – 0

E. Outdoor Storage – 0

F. Nuisance Vehicles – 1

G. Parking Violation - 0

H. Property Maintenance - 1

I. Illegal Signs -0

J. Zoning -0

K. Container Location- 0
IV. Notices/Violations Cited

A. Outdoor Storage – 0

B. Nuisance Vehicles – 1
C. Grass – 14,  Ordered cut - 8
D. Property Maintenance – 1

E. Signs – 0

F. Pools – 0

G. Rental Reg. –  delinquent notices - 0                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

H. Communication Towers – 0

I. Sprinkler Inspections – 0

J. Stop Work Orders – 0

K. Order to repair/demolish - 0

L. Disruptive Conduct Notices Mailed – 0  Eviction Proceedings - 0

V.
      Uniform Code Complaints – 3
Corrected/Unfounded – 3
   Pending - 0
VI.
      Planning Board – met and discussed standardized guidelines
VII. Zoning Board of Appeals – Nothing on agenda

VIII. Building Permit Plan Reviews – 14, Permits Issued- 7, Pending-2

IX. Appearance Tickets Issued - 2

Mayor Tackman reports that Codes was in Court last week working on several properties for evictions and an unsafe structure.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Trustee Daniel Wagner thanked all the Departments.  They all do a wonderful job.  Look forward to the Parks programs for the Fall.
Deputy Mayor James Carr asked about the Time Clock.  There have been delays at the DPW Garage and Park because of changes to the server, but it is up and operational in the Municipal Building.
MAYOR’S REMARKS – Robert T. Tackman
Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Mayor Tackman – To modify the Fire Contract  Advisory Committee to replace Deputy Mayor Carr with Trustee Wagner due to time constraints.

Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Mayor Tackman reported that the Committee consists of 3 representatives from the Town – Supervisor Michalenko, and Councilors Mannion and Frank along with the Mayor and now Trustee Wagner.  They will meet again next week.

Provided update on the chicken situation.  Both the Mayor and Trustee Para have visited sites and talked to people and other Mayors.  Proposing that Mayor, Director of Code Enforcement and Matt Parker meet to discuss coming to terms and preparing some conditions if decide to move to continue to allow chickens in the Village.

Planning on traveling to Albany on September 15th to attend NYS Civil Service Commission hearing regarding Randy Capriotti §211 waiver application.  While there will also meet with Governor Cuomo’s staff regarding  property tax cap.  The Village has had over 25% tax decrease yet still cannot meet the constraints of the tax cap limits. If have time may visit with NYCOM and EFC.

Attended the Neighborhood Watch meeting last week along with Trustee Para. A Town of DeWitt Police Officer addressed Village residents concerns with police service. Explained the process and who to call.  When in doubt always call 911.  Town of DeWitt also has a tips line or can e-mail them and they will call you back.  Last month there were over 500 calls in the Village mostly minor complaints.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Sally Seeley reminded people to lock their cars.  A lot of reports in DeWitt and Manlius lately of breaking in to cars and taking change and untended items.

Kathy Jones asked what to do about barking dogs.  The Village has a local law for barking dogs so should call the Police.
PRESENTATION

Onondaga County Board of Elections Commissioner Dustin Czarny attended to explain proposition to change how conduct local elections from the Village doing their own to having the Board of Elections combine with November general elections.  Feel it’s a solution fiscally as well as increase voter participation.

Explain the process and associated costs with using the County’s scanner machines.  The old lever machine can no longer be used in NYS. The scanner machines were introduced over 5 years ago as part of National upgrade in voting technology.

One Village in Onondaga County – Village of Camillus – has switched to having the County conduct their elections.  They are now held in November instead of March or June.  Eliminate the problems that weather can pose with petitioning and generally getting out that time of year.

Would take a simple resolution to make the change.  Terms would be extended to November with taking Office in January.  Eliminates the problem of having to do a budget one month into term.
Shared problems with Village’s conducting elections such as the last election in North Syracuse where 5 absentee ballots were counted where they voted on the machine as well.  The County trains personnel for conducting election and oversees all aspects.

Encourages the Board to consider this option.  The main benefits would be costs and better service.

Mayor Tackman noted that the Mayor’s Association is discussing this.  Will consider all the options, pros and con, before deciding.   
Motion – by Mayor Tackman, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To enter into Executive Session to discuss settlement negotiations.
Polling the Board:  Deputy Mayor Carr – aye, Trustee Mattox – aye Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

At 8:26PM the Village Board met in Executive Session with the Village Attorney to consider settlement proposal.
The Village Board exited Executive Session at 9:30PM and immediately adjourned the meeting.

Review of Correspondence

7/20/15
ISO to Fire Chief; RE: insurance classification;
8/3/15

Web Inquiry; RE: code violations at local hotel;
8/4/15

Web Inquiry; RE: Walmart Store;

8/4/15

OBG; RE:  Contract #3 Phelps Street pump station punch list;

8/5/15

Village Clerk to Fire Department Secretary; RE: membership;

8/6/15

Onondaga County WEP: RE: village sewer infrastructure grant;

8/6/15

Law Offices of frank Miller; RE: Lapoint claim;

8/7/15

Storm Ready RE: local contact;

8/7/15

Village Clerk to OBG: RE: EFC and Rural Development reimbursements;

8/10/15
Web Inquiry; RE: marriage licenses;

8/11/15
OBG; RE: Contract #3 substantial completion;

8/11/15
OBG: RE: County sewer grant;

8/11/15
Web Inquiry; RE: voter registration;

8/11/15
Recreation Committee; RE: meeting minutes;

8/11/15
Onondaga County Board of Elections; RE: November 3rd Elections;

8/12/15
OBG: RE: EFC project Roof Drains bids;

8/12/15
Fire Chief; RE: previous workers comp claim;

8/13/15
Mayor; RE: extension request for EFC project Roof Drains;

8/14/15
Web Inquiry; RE: house history;

8/17/15
Fire Chief; RE: accident Engine #4;

8/18/15
Law Office of Frank Miller; RE: Lapoint claim;
8/18/15
Village Attorney; RE: rejection of goods;

8/19/15
Web Inquiry; RE: pool closing;

8/19/15
Web Inquiry; RE: foreclosure properties;

8/20/15
Village Clerk; RE: tax challenge/order;

8/20/15
Village Clerk; RE: bid opening results;

8/21/15
NYS REDC; RE: meeting announcement;

8/21/15
Web Inquiry; RE: chickens;

8/21/15
NYS Department of Public Service; RE: public hearings;

8/24/15
OBG: RE: procedures for reporting overflows to DEC:

8/24/15
Village Clerk to Fire Chief; RE: damage to Municipal Building;

8/24/15
DPW Superintendent; RE: employee retiring;

8/24/15
Code Enforcement Officer; RE: property maintenance 121 East Yates Street;

8/25/15
Dell Computers; RE: Village account representative;

8/25/15
Town of DeWitt; RE: hosting workshop solar energy;

8/25/15
CNY Regional Planning & Development; RE: summer newsletter;

8/26/15
NYCOM: RE: Public Works Training School;

8/26/15
Onondaga County Youth Bureau; RE: insurance certificates;

8/26/15
McNeil & Co.; RE: 8/15/15 accident;

8/27/15
Village Clerk; RE: building maintenance 

8/27/15
Onondaga County Board of Elections; RE: Primary Elections September 10th Polling Place;
8/27/15
Learning Disabilities Association; RE: new location – ribbon cutting;

8/27/15
Mayor to Fire Chief; RE: request to use building for school project;

8/31/15
Web Inquiry; RE: complaint on road repairs;

15

